
  
 

Minutes of the Belton City Council 
June 9, 2020 

City Hall Annex 
520 Main Street, Belton, Missouri 

 
Mayor Davis called the work session to order at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Andrea Cunningham, City Clerk, provided the City Council an update on sidewalk dining 
procedures. 
 
Being no further business, Mayor Davis adjourned the work session at 6:02 p.m. and called the 
regular meeting to order. 
 
Councilmember Lathrop led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  
 
Councilmembers present: Mayor Davis, Tim Savage (arrived at 6:05 p.m.), Gary Lathrop, Chet 
Trutzel, Dean VanWinkle, Dave Clark, Ryan Finn, Stephanie Davidson, and Lorrie Peek 
 
Staff present:  Alexa Barton, City Manager; Padraic Corcoran, Attorney; and Andrea 
Cunningham, City Clerk 
 
CONSENT AGENDA 
 
Councilmember Clark asked the Council to please remove item D from the Consent Agenda and 
discuss under separate action.  
 
Councilmember Lathrop moved to approve the consent agenda consisting of a motion: 

• approving the minutes of the May 26, 2020, City Council Electronic Meeting. 
• authorizing the sale of surplus city inventory/personal property by Mayo Auction & 

Realty. 
• approving the May 2020 Municipal Division Summary Report for Municipal Court. 

Councilmember Peek seconded. All voted in favor. Consent agenda approved. 
 
D. Ms. Cunningham read Resolution R2020-25: A resolution approving actions of the City 
Manager to engage Breit Construction, LLC for emergency sanitary sewer repair located 
on Spring Valley Road at 166th Street and ratifying Task Agreement No. 2020-4 in the 
amount of $145,780.19. 
Presented by Councilmember Clark, seconded by Councilmember Finn. Councilmember Clark 
asked Greg Rokos, Public Works Director, about this project. Vote on the resolution was 
recorded with all voting in favor. Resolution passed.  

 
ORDINANCES 
 
Ms. Cunningham gave the final reading of Bill No. 2020-26: An ordinance approving the 
reappropriation & revision of the City of Belton Fiscal Year 2021 Adopted City Budget. 

 



  
 

Presented by Councilmember Peek, seconded by Councilmember Clark. Vote on the final 
reading was recorded: 
Ayes: 9 Mayor Davis, Councilmember Lathrop, Davidson, Clark, VanWinkle, Trutzel, Finn, 
Savage, Peek 
Noes: 0 
Absent: 0  
Bill No. 2020-26 was declared passed and in full force and effect as Ordinance No. 2020-4574, 
subject to Mayoral veto. 
 
CITY COUNCIL LIAISON REPORTS 
 
Councilmember Davidson gave a Park report.  

• There was a softball conference in Belton this past weekend.  
• Season passes to the outdoor waterpark are on sale for Belton, Raymore, and Peculiar 

residents.  
• Swim lessons are available at HBWC.  
• Memorial Station is available for rentals.  
• Summerfest will be August 21-22 at Memorial Park. 

 
Councilmember VanWinkle gave a Public Safety Sales Tax (PSST) Oversight Committee report. 
The PSST Committee wrote a report stating the money was dispersed according to the ballot 
language and objectives were met. The report is on the city website.  
 
MAYOR’S COMMUNICATIONS 
 
There was senior parade last Saturday.   
 
CITY MANAGER’S REPORT 

 
June/July City Council Meetings – 6:00 p.m. 
June 16, 2020 – Special Meeting 
June 23, 2020 
July 14, 2020 
July 28, 2020 

 
Alexa Barton, City Manager, said there will be a public hearing on June 16. There will be limited 
seating. Please sign in when you arrive, if you wish to speak.   
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
 
Councilmember Clark asked why some areas are only getting partial new curbing. Mr. Rokos 
said only the broken curb is getting replaced.  
 
Councilmember Clark asked Carolyn Yatsook, Economic Development Director, if we know the 
financial impact of having the softball tournament in town. Ms. Yatsook said there is past 
information on this, and she would provide it to Councilmember. 



  
 

Mayor Davis said there is no need for the executive session tonight.  
 
Being no further business, Councilmember Clark moved to adjourn at 6:22 p.m. Councilmember 
Finn seconded. All voted in favor. Meeting adjourned.  
 
 
 
                         
Andrea Cunningham, City Clerk       Mayor Jeff Davis 
 


